## Guide to the World Student Christian Federation North America Regional Office Records

**RG 46A** 



Compiled by Joan R. Duffy

1990, 2015

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301 divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

## **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	3
Requesting Instructions	3
Administrative Information	3
Immediate Source of Acquisition	3
Conditions Governing Access	3
Preferred Citation	4
Related Materials	4
Biographical / Historical	4
Scope and Contents	5
Arrangement	
Collection Contents	
Series I: North America Committee records	7
North America Regional Committee (NARC)	7
Student Christian Movement of Canada (SCM-Canada)	
U.S. (Advisory) Committee	
U.S. Church Relations Committee	
U.S. Church Relations Task Group	
Trustees of the WSCF	
Series II: North American Regional Office operations	
Secretaries' files / correspondence	
Staff	
Staff - Itineration	
Conferences, programs, workshops	
Projects	
Financial records	
Publications	
Photographs	
Series III: Inter-regional Office and Regional Offices of the World Student Christian Federation	
WSCF Inter-regional Office	
Executive Committee	
General Assembly	
Universal Day of Prayer for Students	
Regional Offices	2.3
Africa	
Asia-Pacific	
Europe	
Latin America	
Middle Fast	25
Series IV: Related ecumenical student movements	26
North American movements	
Statewide and regional movements	
Local movements	
Non-North American movements	
National movements	
Local movements	
Series V: Related organizations, 1972-1998	
Series VI: Addendum	
Salacted Search Terms	34

#### **Collection Overview**

**REPOSITORY:** Yale Divinity Library

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301

divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

**CALL NUMBER: RG 46A** 

**CREATOR:** World Student Christian Federation

TITLE: World Student Christian Federation North America Regional Office records

**DATES:** 1920-2010

**BULK DATES: 1973-1989** 

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 15 linear feet (34 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** This record group documents the operations of the North America Regional

Office of the WSCF and the issues that were of concern to the Office. The North America Regional Office of the World Student Christian Federation existed from 1973 to 1988, then was reinstated in the early 2000s. National and local movements, especially in Canada, continued throughout the hiatus of the regional body. Its purpose is to coordinate ecumenical Christian

student work in the United States and Canada.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <a href="https://">https://</a>

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.046a

## **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use on site, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.046a">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.046a</a>.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

## **Administrative Information**

## **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Deposited by the WSCF North America Regional Office.

## **Conditions Governing Access**

The materials are open for research.

### **Preferred Citation**

World Student Christian Federation North America Regional Office (RG 46A), Special Collections, Yale Divinity Library.

#### **Related Materials**

The World Student Christian Federation records (RG 46) contain the records of the WSCF from its founding until approximately 1925, and consist mainly of materials from John R. Mott's personal collection. RG 46C is an addendum to these materials. The remaining records of the WSCF, roughly 1925-present, are in RG 46F. These materials were held at the WSCF offices in Geneva until 2017.

Records from the WSCF Board of Trustees can be found in RG 46B.

Records from other regional WSCF offices can be found in RG 46D (Africa) and RG 46E (Europe).

## Biographical / Historical

The North America Regional Office of the World Student Christian Federation was formed in 1973. Six WSCF Regional Offices (Africa, Asia/Pacific, Europe, Latin America, Middle East and North America) were created at this time to serve as governing bodies for the student Christian movements. The Regional Offices were in turn coordinated by the WSCF Inter-Regional Office (IRO) in Geneva, the central administrative body of the WSCF.

Within the North America Region, the North America Regional Committee (NARC) made official decisions regarding policy, program and budget. This Committee was composed of eight delegates, four from the Student Christian Movement of Canada (SCM-Canada) and four from the United States, the majority of whom were students. It met every 12 to 18 months.

The North America Regional Executive Committee was comprised of a smaller group of four delegates (two from Canada, two from the U.S.), elected by the NARC. This group met monthly, in conjunction with the North America Regional Office staff, to conduct the business of the Region between NARC meetings.

According to the structure of the WSCF, one student Christian movement in each country can be considered for "affiliated" status with the WSCF. Affiliated movements are to be national, ecumenical and student-run, with more than one active local unit. Affiliated status is conferred at the quadrennial meetings of the WSCF General Assembly upon the recommendation of the Regional Committees. Affiliated movements are entitled to one voting delegate at the General Assembly. In the North America Region, the affiliated movement for Canada has been the Student Christian Movement of Canada.\*( Documentation is available in this collection for movements indicated with an "\*".) The SCM-Canada was founded in 1922 and continues to exist. The designation of one student Christian movement in the United States as an affiliated movement of the WSCF has been problematic. The University Christian Movement had affiliated status until it disbanded in 1969. Twelve years later in 1981, the National Ecumenical Student Christian Council of the U.S. (NESCC) was formed. It applied for affiliated status with the WSCF, which was conferred upon it at the 1986 General Assembly. However, at the same General Assembly, the NESCC disbanded. Since that time, there have only been sporadic national ecumenical student Christian movements in the United States.

Regional Committees can grant "associated" status to movements which do not meet all the criteria for affiliation (i.e. are not national, ecumenical and student-run). Associated movements are allowed to send a representative to the General Assembly who can speak and make proposals, but not vote. The associated movements in the North America Region included the Association of Christian Student Leaders (ACSL), California Student Christian Movement\*, Lutheran Student Movement in the U.S.A.\* and Canada\*, the National Student YWCA and the University Christian Movement in New England\*.

The North America Region was under the leadership of several regional secretaries during its 15-year period of operation. Placide Bazoche and Jan Griesinger were appointed by the IRO in 1973. The NARC selected successors Peter Johnson and Judy Skinner in 1975, Inge Thierauf and John Boonstra in April 1978, Debra House in September 1978, Gary Whynacht in 1980 and John O'Brien in 1984. The position brought many challenges, requiring frequent traveling, planning for and attendance at many meetings and conferences, and continuous communication with regional and inter-regional staff members.

The demands of dealing with such a varied constituency of persons, movements, organizations, issues and goals making up the Federation led to a shortened tenure for some staff members. Peter Johnson left his position in 1978. Inge Thierauf was released from her duties as Regional Co-Secretary in September 1978, followed by John Boonstra and Debra House in 1980. Their releases resulted in some controversy among North American staff members. Gary Whynacht resigned in 1983. John O'Brien's term of office ended with his death in 1988.

Staff changes and structural inadequacies in the North America Region slowly took their toll on the movement. The changing needs of their constituency in the late 1980s required structural adaptations which the North America Region was not prepared to make. The collapse of the NESCC and the disbanding of the NARC significantly affected the Region. United States and Canadian movements decided that the changing needs of Christian students must be met through more creative structures and programs. Thus, the WSCF North America Regional Office, as it had existed, had become obsolete.

In July, 1988, the IRO officially announced the closing of the North America Regional Office. (See the IRO's letter dated July, 1988 announcing the dissolution of the North America Regional Office. Series II, Box 7, Folder 129A) The Region's administrative affairs were absorbed by the IRO and unspent funds were used for travel and projects in North America and other regions. The Regional office has since been reinstated.

## **Scope and Contents**

The records document the activities of the North America Regional Office of the World Student Christian Federation during its fifteen-year period of operation, 1973 through 1988. The collection focuses primarily on the North American Office and student movements in the United States and Canada, but includes some material relating to other WSCF Regional Offices and related organizations.

Series I, North America Committee Records, contains records of the major decision-making bodies of the North America Region: the North America Regional Committee (NARC), the Canadian "affiliated" movement (SCM-Canada), various national U.S. committees, and the North American Trustees of the WSCF. These committees sometimes met jointly under the North America Regional Committee, but frequently held separate meetings to discuss more specific issues. These records document the Region's policies and programs as well as changes in NARC staff and structure. The materials include reports, minutes, meeting agenda, by-laws and constitutions, dating from 1973 through 1987.

Some materials from the Geneva office of the WSCF are included in Series I. Reports include activities of the North America region, and other materials were collected by North America staff members who attended Geneva meetings. Other documents include papers and reports presented by the North America staff to the Geneva office.

Series II, North America Regional Office Operations, documents the daily activities of the North America Regional Office and its staff. These office files provide insight into the duties of the Regional Secretaries and reflect their specific activities and concerns. Correspondence details the interactions of the office staff with each other, with staff from the Inter-Regional and other Regional Offices, and with related movements and organizations. Of particular interest in Series II is material relating to the planning and execution of the many conferences, programs, workshops and projects sponsored by the Regional Office. Conference themes reflected issues of interest and importance to Christians in North America during the period, particularly political, social and moral concerns. Such issues included political unrest in other regions, labor unions in Canada, women's roles in the church and society, and homosexuality.

Series III, WSCF Inter-Regional Office (IRO) and regional offices, contains material pertaining to the operations of the Geneva office of the WSCF and of the Regional Offices other than the North

America Office. These materials were collected by the North America Regional Office staff through communications with the Geneva and Regional Offices and through participation in their committee meetings, conferences and other activities.

The Geneva office papers include material pertaining to the Inter-Regional Office, WSCF Executive Committee, General Assembly and Universal Day of Prayer for Students. Also included are materials from the Africa, Asia/Pacific, Europe, Latin America and Middle East Regional Offices.

Regional material in Series III is valuable for the insight it provides into the difficulties of Christian activities in war-torn countries and politically-repressed societies. The collection is particularly rich in material on Nicaragua, with accounts of daily life as seen by WSCF visitors. There is documentation on the arrests and torture of Asians. Material pertaining to Africa reveals the region's social situation in the 1980s, focusing on such issues as apartheid, poverty and church work.

Series IV, Related Ecumenical Student Movements, is comprised of material from student Christian movements which share the same focus and goals as the World Student Christian Federation. Several movements in this series are officially associated with the WSCF, including the California Student Christian Movement, Lutheran Student Movement of the U.S.A and Canada, and the University Christian Movement in New England. These movements are filed among the papers from other related movements in the collection. The lack of a complete, current list of associated movements prevented the identification of other movements' official relationships to the WSCF.

Series V, Related Organizations, contains material from various religious organizations which was collected by the North America Regional Committee staff. The reasons for their collecting this material are varied and, sometimes, unclear. Some organizations sponsored joint conferences or programs with the NARC. NARC staff attended other independently-sponsored events. The NARC apparently acquired other materials by being on these organizations mailing lists.

Denominational organizations such as the United Methodist Church and the Lutheran Student Movement (a movement officially associated with the WSCF) are also included in Series V. Of particular note are the Frontier Internship in Mission and Young Christians for Global Justice, in which the NARC actively participated.

Series VI, Addendum, contains a variety of types of material, recieved in 2015 as an addition to this collection.

Overall, the collection provides insight into the challenges of student Christian work throughout the decades of the 1970s and 1980s. The management styles of the regional secretaries contrasts greatly with that of earlier global WSCF leaders. This material reflects a more casual style of interaction among staff members. Any gaps in correspondence can be attributed to the wide use of telephone communication. The papers reflect a willingness among the regional movements to adapt to social change. Their desire to uphold a Federation which did not discriminate on the basis of race, gender or sexual preference is evident, as is their continued status as an ecumenical movement.

## Arrangement

- I. North America Committee Records
- II. North America Regional Office Operations
- III. WSCF Inter-Regional Office and Regional Offices
- IV. Related Ecumenical Student Movements
- V. Related Organizations
- VI. Addendum

## **Collection Contents**

## **Series I: North America Committee records**

Series I is divided into six chronologically arranged sections:

- 1. North America Regional Committee (NARC)
- 2. Student Christian Movement of Canada (SCM-Canada)
- 3. U.S. (Advisory) Committee
- 4. U.S. Church Relations Committee
- 5. U.S. Church Relations Task Group
- 6. Trustees of the WSCF

#### North America Regional Committee (NARC)

b. 1, f. 2 NARC Meeting - Winnipeg, Manitoba (preparatory materials, minutes) 1974 Jun 21 b. 1, f. 3 NARC Meeting - Strangewood, King City, Ontario (by-laws, minutes) 1975 Nov 2	
b. 1, f. 3 NARC Meeting - Strangewood, King City, Ontario (by-laws, minutes) 1975 Nov 2	1-23
	-
b. 1, f. 4 NARC Meeting - Strangewood, King City, Ontario (minutes, documents) 1976 Nov 1	2-14
b. 1, f. 5 North American Region Report to WSCF General Assembly 1977	
b. 1, f. 6 NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (agenda, reports, minutes) 1977 Nov 1	1-13
b. 1, f. 7 North American Region Program 1978	
b. 1, f. 8 NARC Executive Committee meeting - Toronto 1978 Jun 29	5-27
b. 1, f. 9 Outline for Evaluation of Meetings (proposed at WSCF International Executive Committee meeting, Nairobi, Kenya)	
b. 1, f. 10-12 NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario 1978 Sep 23	2-24
b. 1, f. 13 NARC Meetings - miscellaneous (bound volume of minutes reports) 1978 Oct-1 Mar	979
b. 1, f. 14 NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (preparatory documents, travel logistics) 1978 Nov 1	0-12
b. 1, f. 15 Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation (response to questionnaire)	
b. 1, f. 16 Goals and Methods for Work in Canada 1979 Mar 7	,
b. 1, f. 17 NARC Executive Committee meeting - Toronto 1979 Sep 22	2-23
b. 1, f. 18 Booklet of Minutes Reports (including NARC, U.S. Committee and Canadian 1979 Oct-N Caucus meetings)	10v
b. 1, f. 19-20 NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (preparatory materials, change of by- laws)	'-11
b. 1, f. 21 WSCF (including NARC) Programme 1979-1980	
b. 1, f. 21 WSCF (including NARC) Programme 1979-1980 b. 1, f. 22 NARC Executive Committee meeting (minutes) 1980 Feb 8	-10

#### North America Regional Committee (NARC) (continued)

b. 2, f. 24	NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (preparatory materials)	1981 Mar 20-22
b. 2, f. 25	Constitution of the WSCF (adopted at the Executive Committee meeting, Berkeley, California)	1981 Aug
b. 2, f. 26	NARC Executive Committee meeting (working documents of Gary Whynacht)	1981 Nov 28-30
b. 2, f. 27	NARC Executive Committee meeting - Toronto (minutes)	1982 Jan 29-31
b. 2, f. 28	NARC By-laws Definitions	1982 Oct
b. 2, f. 29-31	NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (preparatory material, agenda, planning, minutes)	1982 Oct 15-17
b. 2, f. 32	NARC Executive Committee meeting - Toronto (minutes)	1983 Oct 23-25
b. 2, f. 33	WSCF Interim Committee meeting - Geneva (minutes)	1983 Nov 14-18
b. 2, f. 34	North America Region Annual Report	1984
b. 2, f. 35	NARC Executive Committee meeting - New York City (minutes)	1984 May 11-13
b. 2, f. 36	Selection of John O'Brien as WSCF-NA Regional Secretary	1984 Jul
b. 2, f. 37-39	NARC Meeting - Toronto, Ontario (preparatory materials, minutes)	1984 Sep 20-23
	NARC Meeting - New York City	1985 May 22-26
b. 2, f. 40-42	Agenda, preparatory materials, enclosures for minutes from Fiona Brownlee	1985 May 22-26
b. 3, f. 43-44	Notes, drafts, minutes	
b. 3, f. 45	National Caucus Reports	1985 May 23
b. 3, f. 46	NARC Priorities Paper - "Priorities of the North American Region of the WSCF" $$	1981-1985
b. 3, f. 47	NARC Quadrennial Report Assessment	1981 Aug-1985 Sep
b. 3, f. 48-49	NARC Meeting - Mexico City, Mexico (preparatory materials, minutes)	1986 Mar 5-7
b. 3, f. 50	NARC Annual Report	1987
b. 3, f. 51	NARC - Miscellaneous papers	undated
Stu	dent Christian Movement of Canada (SCM-Canada)	
b. 3, f. 52	Historical papers: "The Role of Theology and Politics in the SCM"	1920s-1960s
b. 3, f. 53	National Council meeting (report)	1973 May
b. 3, f. 54	National Council meeting - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia (minutes)	1977 Aug 28-31
b. 3, f. 55-56	Board of Directors meeting - Kingston, Ontario (minutes, packet from problem-solving sessions attended by board members)	1978 Feb 24-26
b. 3, f. 57	"Fundraising Hints" booklet	1978 Jun

#### Student Christian Movement of Canada (SCM-Canada) (continued)

b. 3, f. 59 Board of Directors meeting - Toronto, Ontario (minutes, reports, miscellaneous papers)	1979 Mar 2-4
b. 3, f. 60 National Council meeting - Portland, Ontario (minutes, documents) 19	1979 Aug 28-Sep 2
b. 4, f. 61 Regional Co-Secretary Report (Debra House) - Brief to Legislature about Equal Value Legislation	1980 Jan 16
b. 4, f. 62 Regional Co-Secretary Report (Debra House) - Brief to Legislature about Emergency Powers Legislation	1980 Feb 5
b. 4, f. 63 Board of Directors meeting (reports, documents)	1980 Feb 15-18
b. 4, f. 64 National Board meeting (report)	1980 Feb 18
b. 4, f. 65 National Council meeting - University of British Columbia (minutes)	1981 Sep 2-6
b. 4, f. 66 Executive Committee meeting - Toronto (minutes)	1981 Nov 20-22
b. 4, f. 67 National Council meeting - Winnipeg, Manitoba 19	1982 Aug 30-Sep 4
b. 4, f. 68 Board of Directors Central Committee - Toronto, Ontario	1984 Jan 17-22
b. 4, f. 69 Executive Committee meeting	1984 Mar 2-4
b. 4, f. 70-71 National Council meeting - Winnipeg, Manitoba (minutes, preparatory package) 1	1984 Aug 24-Sep 2
b. 4, f. 72 Board of Directors meeting - Toronto (minutes)	1985 May 16-19
b. 4, f. 73 Basis and Aims	1986
b. 4, f. 74 Advisory Board meeting (agenda)	1986 Jan 21
b. 4, f. 75 Steering Committee meeting - Ontario (minutes)	1986 May 24-25
b. 4, f. 76 Board of Directors - Toronto, Ontario (reports, documents)	1987 Sep 24-26
U.S. (Advisory) Committee	
b. 4, f. 78 Meeting - Packard Manse, Stoughton 1	1973 Mar 10-11
b. 4, f. 79 Meeting - Barrington, Illinois	1973 Oct 17-18
b. 4, f. 80 Meeting - Berkeley, California	1974 Mar 29-31
b. 4, f. 81 Meeting - Atlanta, Georgia	1974 Nov 15-17
b. 4, f. 82 Meeting - Minneapolis, Minnesota	1975 Oct 24-26
	1976 Oct 15-17
b. 4, f. 83 Meeting - Knoxville, Tennessee	17/0 OCL 13-1/

#### U.S. (Advisory) Committee (continued)

b. 4, f. 85	Meeting - Ann Arbor, Michigan	1977 Oct 21-23
b. 4, f. 86	Meeting - Madison, Wisconsin	1978 Oct 20-22
b. 5, f. 87	Meeting - Ithaca, New York	1979 Apr 20-22
b. 5, f. 88	Meeting - Berkeley, California	1979 Oct 12-14
b. 5, f. 89-90	Meeting - Cambridge, Massachusetts	1980 Apr 18-20
b. 5, f. 91	Meeting - New York City	1980 Nov 14-16
b. 5, f. 92	Meeting - St. Paul, Minnesota	1982 Apr 2-4
	U.S. Church Relations Committee	
b. 5, f. 93	Proposal for 1978 program support	1977 Jun 10
b. 5, f. 94-96	Reports, minutes, agenda	1978-1980
b. 5, f. 97	Communications, memos	1978-1980
b. 6, f. 98-99	Reports, minutes, agenda	1981-1982
b. 6, f. 100	Reports, minutes, agenda	1983-1984
b. 6, f. 101	Mailing lists	undated
	U.S. Church Relations Task Group	
b. 6, f. 102	Materials, correspondence	1984 Oct-1985 Oct
b. 6, f. 103	Minutes of meeting	1985 Feb 22
b. 6, f. 104	Meeting agenda, materials	1985 Aug 29
	Trustees of the WSCF	
b. 6, f. 105	Reports, minutes, agenda (including Church Relations Trust Committee)	1977-1979
b. 6, f. 106	General Assembly	1981
b. 6, f. 107	Minutes, reports	1981-1984

## Series II: North American Regional Office operations

This Series is divided into seven sections as follows:

- 1. Secretaries' Files/Correspondence
- 2. Staff
- 3. Conferences, Programs, Workshops
- 4. Projects
- 5. Financial Records
- 6. Publications
- 7. Photographs

The Secretaries' Files are arranged alphabetically by the individual or organization with which the WSCF-NA Regional Secretaries corresponded. Material pertaining to staff members includes job descriptions and documentation of travel. Special projects and conferences sponsored by the North American Region are arranged chronologically. Financial records, in chronological sequence, include budget, funding and grants. Publications of the North American Region are listed alphabetically.

#### Secretaries' files / correspondence

b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>108</b>	Anglican Church	1981 Jun
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>109</b>	Bi-regional projects/exchanges	1982-1983
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>110</b>	Campi, Emidio to Robert Mackie on his 80th birthday	1979 Apr 13
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>111</b>	Campus Ministry	1985-1986
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>112</b>	Canadian Caucus Study Day	1979
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>113</b>	Canadian Caucus	undated
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>114</b>	Christian Church (Disciples of Christ)	1987
b. 7, f. 115	Church Relations Committee - Canada	1978 Nov-1980 May, undated
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>116</b>	Enns, Linda	1985
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>117</b>	Episcopal Church Publishing Co.	1980-1982
b. 7, f. 118	Federation Newsletter WSCF Journal	1985 Oct -1986 Jun
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>119</b>	Friends Students	1984-1987
b. 7, f. 120	Great Peace Journey (materials from Ann-Cathrin Jarl)	1986
b. 7, f. 121	Green Book Narratives	1986 Jul
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>122</b>	Human Rights - El Salvador, Korea, Philippines	1982-1984
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>123</b>	Deborah Huntington's proposed study	1980
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>124-126</b>	Inter-Regional Office (IRO) Communiques	1977-1980
b. 7, f. 127-129	IRO and Officers	1981-1986, undated

#### Secretaries' files / correspondence (continued)

b. 7, f. 129A	IRO announcement of the dissolution of the North America Regional Office	1988 Jul
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>130</b>	Johnson, Peter (N.A. Regional Secretary)	1975-1978
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>131</b>	Johnson, Peter - Special Project Publication: Valliancourt	1978 Oct 20
b. 7, f. 132	John Jordan's dismissal from the United Methodist Church General Board of Global Ministries	1986 Sep-Oct
b. 7, f. 133	Jubilee 1987 (Follow-up)	1988 Jan-Mar
b. 7, f. 134	Lochhead's The Liberation of the Bible	1978 Jan, 1979 Jan-Aug
b. 7, f. 135-136	Lutheran Student Movement in Canada	1978 Nov-1980 May
b. 7, f. 137	Middle East	1982
b. 8, f. 138	Mouvement d'Étudiants Chrétiens du Québec	1978-1979
b. 8, f. 139	Murray, Andrew	1985 Jul-Oct
	North America Regional Committee - General	
b. 8, f. 140	1973, 1975, 1977-1978	1973, 1975, 1977-1978
b. 8, f. 141	1979-1980	1979-1980
b. 8, f. 142	1981	1981
b. 8, f. 143	1985	1985
b. 8, f. 144	1986	1986
b. 8, f. 145	1987	1987
b. 8, f. 146	NARC meeting - New York City	1985 May 22-26
b. <b>8</b> , f. <b>147</b>	NARC meeting - New York City (follow-up letter to IRO/Executive Committee about problems in North America Region)	1985 Jul
b. 8, f. 148	NARC Staff/Relationship Critique (Manuel Quintero's response to)	1985
b. 8, f. 149	Office Space Proposal	1984
b. 8, f. 150	Bishop Poulose Mar Poulose (Church of the East, Kerala, India)	1986-1987
b. 8, f. 151	IRO preparatory correspondence	1985
b. 8, f. 152	Regionalization	1977
b. 8, f. 153	Robinson, Clyde (about 1987 Toronto ExCo Consultation)	1987 Mar
b. 8, f. 154	Salvation Army (about permission copyright)	1985
b. <b>8</b> , f. <b>155</b>	Theology and Education - N.A. proposals	1982
b. 8, f. 156	United Church of Canada	1986-1987

#### Secretaries' files / correspondence (continued)

b. 8, f. 159 Washington Square Church - 125th Anniversary (attended by John O'Brien Gayla Spicknall)  b. 8, f. 160 World Council of Churches (WCC) Conference on Faith, Science and the Future  b. 8, f. 161 WCC Global Ecumenical Youth Meeting - Issues/Responses 1987 Jul-Au  b. 8, f. 162 WCC - International Dimensions of Youth and Young Adult Ministries: A Consultation with the WCC  b. 8, f. 163 WSCF - Africa Region 1977-1978  Staff  b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May  b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d.  b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978  b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary)  b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep  b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary undated  b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated  b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated  Staff - Itineration	
Future  b. 8, f. 161 WCC Global Ecumenical Youth Meeting - Issues/Responses 1987 Jul-Au b. 8, f. 162 WCC - International Dimensions of Youth and Young Adult Ministries: A Consultation with the WCC  b. 8, f. 163 WSCF - Africa Region 1977-1978  Staff  b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d. b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 162 WCC - International Dimensions of Youth and Young Adult Ministries: A Consultation with the WCC  b. 8, f. 163 WSCF - Africa Region 1977-1978  Staff  b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May  b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d.  b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978  b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary)  b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep  b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984  b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated  b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated	
Consultation with the WCC  b. 8, f. 163 WSCF - Africa Region 1977-1978  Staff  b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d. b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	g
b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d. b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	8
b. 8, f. 164 SCM-Canada - New staff members 1973 May b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d. b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) 1981-1983 b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 165 Job description - NARC delegates, Executive staff 1974, n.d. b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 166 Staffing of the Inter-Regional Office 1978 b. 8, f. 167 Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary) b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 167  Staff correspondence (including about job evaluations and resignation of Gary Whynacht, Regional Co-Secretary)  b. 8, f. 168  WSCF Directory  1982 Sep  b. 8, f. 169  Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary  1984  b. 8, f. 170  Job description - SCM General Secretary  undated  b. 8, f. 171  SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael  undated	
b. 8, f. 168 WSCF Directory 1982 Sep b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 169 Search Committee for North America Regional Secretary 1984 b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 170 Job description - SCM General Secretary undated b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 171 SCM-Canada - Traveling Secretary, Laurie McMichael undated b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
b. 8, f. 172 Volunteer Component undated	
Staff - Itineration	
b. 9, f. 173 Visit of Paul Wee, Lutheran World Ministries 1980 Mar	
b. 9, f. 174 Report on John Jordan's visit to Korea the Philippines 1984	
b. 9, f. 175 Report on staff travel to Northern European Countries 1984 Jan 20	-Feb
b. 9, f. 176 Asia trip 1984 Jun	
b. 9, f. 177 Visit of Manuel Quintero to New York City 1984 Sep	
b. 9, f. 178 Visits to U.S. of Jaewoong Ahn, Ahn Kyung-Ae, Chang Ki-Chun of WSCF 1984-1985 Asia/Pacific Region	
Visit of Jeannie Nacpil, General Secretary of the SCM of the Philippines 1984 Sep-19 May	85
b. 9, f. 179 Correspondence 1984 Sep-19 May	85
b. 9, f. 180 Biographical information photographs	

Staff - Itineration > Visit of Jeannie Nacpil, General Secretary of the SCM of the Phi [...] (continued)

b. 9, f. 182 Publicity flyers, poster b. 9, f. 183 Toronto trip 1985 Apr 30-May 2 b. 9, f. 184 Kim Chul Gee, Ecumenical Youth Council in Korea - U.S. itineration 1985 May 1-20 b. 9, f. 185 Visit of Manuel Quintero Mike Kinneen to N.Y.C. Toronto 1985 May 1-20 b. 9, f. 186 Visit of Paolo Naso 1985 Jul-Aug b. 9, f. 187 Canada trip 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 189 190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia 1979 b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Scoial Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Scoial Change" 1979 1980 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 208 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 208 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 208 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980	b. 9, f. 181	Finances	
b. 9, f. 184 Kim Chul Gee, Ecumenical Youth Council in Korea - U.S. itineration 1985 May 1-20 b. 9, f. 185 Visit of Manuel Quintero Mike Kinneen to N.Y.C. Toronto 1985 May b. 9, f. 186 Visit of Paolo Naso 1985 Jul-Aug b. 9, f. 187 Canada trip 1986 Jan 5-Feb 8 b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Collimbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in	b. 9, f. 182	Publicity flyers, poster	
b. 9, f. 185 Visit of Manuel Quintero Mike Kinneen to N.Y.C. Toronto 1985 May b. 9, f. 186 Visit of Paolo Naso 1985 Jul-Aug b. 9, f. 187 Canada trip 1986 Jun-Seb 8 b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1975 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - Mational Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 SCM Canada - Mation	b. 9, f. 183	Toronto trip	•
b. 9, f. 186 Visit of Paolo Naso 1985 Jul-Aug b. 9, f. 187 Canada trip 1986 Jan 5-Feb 8 b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. ittineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. ittineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980	b. 9, f. 184	Kim Chul Gee, Ecumenical Youth Council in Korea - U.S. itineration	1985 May 1-20
b. 9, f. 187 Canada trip b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting Nanuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 185	Visit of Manuel Quintero Mike Kinneen to N.Y.C. Toronto	1985 May
b. 9, f. 188 Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry 1986 Jun-Jul b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct 1987 Marel 1987 Marel 1987 Mar 1988 Mar	b. 9, f. 186	Visit of Paolo Naso	1985 Jul-Aug
b. 9, f. 189-190 John O'Brien - Maritimes visit 1986 Oct 3-9 b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 187	Canada trip	1986 Jan 5-Feb 8
b. 9, f. 191 Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13  Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 188	Africa trip - United Methodist Board of Higher Education and Ministry	1986 Jun-Jul
b. 9, f. 192 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council (NESCC)/Campus Ministry Meeting b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13 Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 189-190	John O'Brien - Maritimes visit	1986 Oct 3-9
Meeting b. 9, f. 193 Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration 1986 Oct b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/EXCO in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13  Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 191	Lutheran Council/WSCF Consultation - Chicago	1986 Oct
b. 9, f. 194 Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S. 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13  Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Collumbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 192		1986 Oct
b. 9, f. 195 U.S. itineration of WSCF guests 1987 Mar b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City 1987 Mar 9-13  Conferences, programs, workshops b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 193	Manuel Quintero - U.S. itineration	1986 Oct
b. 9, f. 196 Visit of German SCM - New York City  Conferences, programs, workshops  b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 194	Staff/Officers/ExCo in Canada U.S.	1987 Mar
b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia 1978 Aug 22-28 Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia 5.10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9, f. 195	U.S. itineration of WSCF guests	1987 Mar
b. 9, f. 197 "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference 1973 Sep 21-23 b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb	b. 9. f. 196	Visit of Corman SCM Now York City	1007 Mar 0 12
b. 9, f. 198 Proposed programs 1973-1974 b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia 1978 Aug 22-28 Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia 1979 b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change" 1979 Aug 22-27 Social Change 1979 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1982 Feb Hardanger Months		VISIT OF GETTIAIT SCIVI - NEW TOLK CITY	1907 IVIAI 9-13
b. 9, f. 199 Women's Project 1975-1976 b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb		<u> </u>	1967 IVIAI 9-15
b. 9, f. 200 New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel" 1976 Oct 22-24 b. 9, f. 201 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets) 1979 b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change" b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980 b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb Hardanger Months	Cor	nferences, programs, workshops	
b. 9, f. 201  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - 1977 Aug 21-26 Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f.  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  b. 10, f. 204  Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  b. 10, f. 205  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  b. 10, f. 206  Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation  1979-1980  b. 10, f. 207  SCM Canada - Men's Project  Hardanger Months	Cor b. 9, f. 197	references, programs, workshops  "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference	1973 Sep 21-23
b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation  b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project  Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198	references, programs, workshops  "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974
203 Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  b. 10, f. 204 Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  1979  b. 10, f. 205 SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation  1979-1980  b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project  Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199	references, programs, workshops  "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976
b. 10, f. 205  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  b. 10, f. 206  Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation  1979-1980  b. 10, f. 207  SCM Canada - Men's Project  Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200	references, programs, workshops  "Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" -	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24
Social Change"  b. 10, f. 206 Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation 1979-1980  b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb  Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f.	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26
b. 10, f. 207 SCM Canada - Men's Project 1982 Feb Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26 1978 Aug 22-28
Hardanger Months	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 b. 10, f. 204	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26 1978 Aug 22-28
	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 b. 10, f. 204 b. 10, f. 205	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26 1978 Aug 22-28 1979
h 10 f 208 WSCE International Leadership Training Programme: Poolylets undeted	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 b. 10, f. 204 b. 10, f. 205 b. 10, f. 206	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26 1978 Aug 22-28 1979 1979 Aug 22-27
vvocr international Leadership Training Programme, bookiets undated	b. 9, f. 197 b. 9, f. 198 b. 9, f. 199 b. 9, f. 200 b. 9, f. 201 b. 9, f. 202b. 10, f. 203 b. 10, f. 204 b. 10, f. 205 b. 10, f. 206	"Ghettos in the Global Village" conference  Proposed programs  Women's Project  New Wine Exchange Conference: "Economics and the Gospel"  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "The Politics of Unemployment" - Lunenburg County, Nova Scotia  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Labor Struggles in British Columbia" - Chilliwack, British Columbia  Women's Issues (articles, pamphlets)  SCM Canada - National Study Conference: "Christians in the Struggle for Social Change"  Women's Issues - Assessment of the Role of Women in the Federation  SCM Canada - Men's Project	1973 Sep 21-23 1973-1974 1975-1976 1976 Oct 22-24 1977 Aug 21-26 1978 Aug 22-28 1979 1979 Aug 22-27

#### Conferences, programs, workshops > Hardanger Months (continued)

b.10, f. 210         Correspondence about the program         1983-1987           b.10, f. 211         Program Reports         1984-1987           b.10, f. 212         Photographs         circa 1985-1986           b.10, f. 213         International Summer School on African History and Solidarity Work - Haugturn, Norway         1984 Jul 27-Aug           b.10, f. 214         National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Waterloo, Ontario: Directory - Undated Correspondence         1985           b.10, f. 215         National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and correspondence         1985 May 26-29           b.10, f. 216         National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes         1985 May 26-29           b.10, f. 216         National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes         1985 May 26-29           b.10, f. 216         National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes         1985 May 26-29           b.10, f. 217         Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice         1985 Nov 17-18           b.10, f. 221         WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, 1985 Nov 17-18         1985 Nov 17-18           b.10, f. 222         WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Troward World Community*         1985 Nov 17-18           b.10, f. 222         WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report         1987 Mar 4-5 </th <th>b. 10, f. 209</th> <th>Applications</th> <th>1984-1985</th>	b. 10, f. 209	Applications	1984-1985
b. 10, f. 212 Photographs circa 1985-1986 b. 10, f. 213 International Summer School on African History and Solidarity Work - 1984 Jul 27-Aug 12 b. 10, f. 214 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Waterloo, Ontario: Directory of undated Canadian Chaplains b. 10, f. 215 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and correspondence b. 10, f. 216 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes 1985 May 26-29 b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice - 1985 Oct 18-20 Canada b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, 1985 Nov 17-18 Ministry Witness - New York City b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20 Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 229 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 210	Correspondence about the program	1983-1987
b. 10, f. 213 International Summer School on African History and Solidarity Work - Haugtun, Norway  b. 10, f. 214 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Waterloo, Ontario: Directory of undated  b. 10, f. 215 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and correspondence  b. 10, f. 216 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes 1985 May 26-29  b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice - Canada  b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, Ministry Witness - New York City  b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7  b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1976, 1978, undated  b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 Jul-Nov  b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 220 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 211	Program Reports	1984-1987
Haugtun, Norway 12 b. 10, f. 214 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Waterloo, Ontario: Directory of undated Canadian Chaplains b. 10, f. 215 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and correspondence b. 10, f. 216 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and 1985 May 26-29 b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice Canada b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, Ministry Witness - New York City b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20 Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 - 1979 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 220 Black Theology Project 1974 b. 11, f. 220 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 212	Photographs	circa 1985-1986
b. 10, f. 215 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Preparatory notes and correspondence b. 10, f. 216 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes 1985 May 26-29 b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice - Canada b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, 1985 Nov 17-18 Ministry Witness - New York City b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20 Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 213		
b. 10, f. 216 National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes 1985 May 26-29 b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice - Canada b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, Ministry Witness - New York City b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20 Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 214		undated
b. 10, f. 217 Workshop on International Solidarity and Commitment to Social Justice - Canada  b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, Ministry Witness - New York City  b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7  b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1976, 1978, undated  b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1978  b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1979  b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 215		1985
b. 10, f. 218-219 WSCF-NA/WSCF-U.S. Church Relations Task Group: Celebration of Mission, Ministry Witness - New York City b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20 Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 216	National Ecumenical Chaplain's Conference - Conference packet and notes	1985 May 26-29
b. 10, f. 220 John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community" 1985 Dec 4-7 b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia Projects Asia/North America Project b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1979 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 217		1985 Oct 18-20
b. 10, f. 221 National Ecumenical Student Christian Council - Leadership Development Conference  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar  b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5  b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov  b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated  b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1979  b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 218-219		1985 Nov 17-18
b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials 1986 Aug-1987 Mar b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974	b. 10, f. 220	John R. Mott Centennial Celebration: "Toward World Community"	1985 Dec 4-7
b. 10, f. 222 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 221		1985-1986
b. 10, f. 223 WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report 1987 Mar 4-5 b. 10, f. 224 SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia 1988 May 16-20  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 222	WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Preparatory materials	_
b. 10, f. 224  SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia  Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225  Correspondence, notes  1978 Jul-Nov  b. 11, f. 226  Proposal, reports  1978, undated  b. 11, f. 227  Financial records  1978  b. 11, f. 228  Canada-China Programme  1979  b. 11, f. 229  U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year  1978-1979  b. 11, f. 230  Black Theology Project  1974  Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 222	WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Toronto	1987 Mar 4-5
Projects  Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov  b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated  b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978  b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974  Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 223	WSCF/NA Partners Consultation - Minutes, Report	1987 Mar 4-5
Asia/North America Project  b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov  b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated  b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978  b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979  b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979  b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974  Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 10, f. 224	SCM Canada - Genesis '88: Building the City of God - Halifax, Nova Scotia	1988 May 16-20
b. 11, f. 225 Correspondence, notes 1978 Jul-Nov b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	Proj	ects	
b. 11, f. 226 Proposal, reports 1976, 1978, undated b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program		Asia/North America Project	
b. 11, f. 227 Financial records 1978 b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 11, f. 225	Correspondence, notes	1978 Jul-Nov
b. 11, f. 228 Canada-China Programme 1979 b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 11, f. 226	Proposal, reports	
b. 11, f. 229 U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year 1978-1979 b. 11, f. 230 Black Theology Project 1974 Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 11, f. 227	Financial records	1978
b. 11, f. 230  Black Theology Project  Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 11, f. 228	Canada-China Programme	1979
Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	b. 11, f. 229	U.SChina Relations: Program Bulletin for China Study Year	1978-1979
	b. 11, f. 230	Black Theology Project	1974
b. 11, f. 231 Brochures 1985-1988		Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program	
	b. 11, f. 231	Brochures	1985-1988

#### Projects > Latin America/North America Leadership Training Program (continued)

b. 11, f. 233-234         Correspondence - General         1984-1985           b. 11, f. 235         Correspondence - General         1984-1985           b. 11, f. 236         Correspondence about preparatory travel         1985           b. 11, f. 237         Correspondence - General         1986           b. 11, f. 238         Correspondence - General         1986           b. 11, f. 240         Correspondence - Follow-up         1987           b. 11, f. 241         Proposals         1984, 1985           b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 247-248         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249-249         Grants         1986           b. 12, f. 259         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 259         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports         Papers about Latin America         1977,	b. 11, f. 232	Correspondence about Cuba exchange	1977-1979
b. 11, f. 236         Correspondence about preparatory travel         1984-1985           b. 11, f. 237         Correspondence about post-site exposure         1986           b. 11, f. 238         Correspondence - General         1986           b. 11, f. 239         Correspondence - Follow-up         1986           b. 11, f. 240         Correspondence - General         1987           b. 11, f. 241         Proposals         1984, 1985           b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 12, f. 243         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 244-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         Papers about Latin America         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Papers about Latin America         1985	b. 11, f. 233-234	Correspondence about Mutuality in Mission	1978-1981
b. 11, f. 237 Correspondence about post-site exposure 1985 b. 11, f. 238 Correspondence - General 1986 b. 11, f. 239 Correspondence - Follow-up 1986 b. 11, f. 240 Correspondence - General 1987 b. 11, f. 241 Proposals 1984, 1985 b. 11, f. 242 Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance 1986 b. 11, f. 243 Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support 1986 b. 11, f. 244 Job descriptions 1986 b. 12, f. 247-248 Funding proposals 1985 b. 12, f. 247-248 Funding proposals 1986 b. 12, f. 250 Sources for funding 1984-1986 b. 12, f. 251-252 Orientation Packets I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 253 Agenda, reports of progress 1984-1985 b. 12, f. 255 Reports 1985 b. 12, f. 255 Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 256 Papers about Latin America 1977, undated 1926, 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1978-1979	b. 11, f. 235	Correspondence - General	1984-1985
b. 11, f. 238 Correspondence - General 1986 b. 11, f. 239 Correspondence - Follow-up 1986 b. 11, f. 240 Correspondence - General 1987 b. 11, f. 241 Proposals 1984, 1985 b. 11, f. 242 Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance 1986 b. 11, f. 243 Information on participants, including travel plans and financial 1986 b. 11, f. 244 Job descriptions 1986 b. 12, f. 245-246 Financial records 1985-1987 b. 12, f. 247-248 Funding proposals 1986 b. 12, f. 249 Grants 1985 b. 12, f. 250 Sources for funding 1986 b. 12, f. 251-252 Orientation Packets I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 251-252 Orientation Packets I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 253 Agenda, reports of progress 1984-1985 b. 12, f. 254 Reports 1985 b. 12, f. 255 Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 258-259 Reaction and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1978-1979	b. 11, f. 236	Correspondence about preparatory travel	1984-1985
b. 11, f. 239         Correspondence - Follow-up         1986           b. 11, f. 240         Correspondence - General         1987           b. 11, f. 241         Proposals         1984, 1985           b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1981-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1985 Nov 19 <td>b. 11, f. 237</td> <td>Correspondence about post-site exposure</td> <td>1985</td>	b. 11, f. 237	Correspondence about post-site exposure	1985
b. 11, f. 240         Correspondence - General         1987           b. 11, f. 241         Proposals         1984, 1985           b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1985 Nov 19           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         1977           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977           <	b. 11, f. 238	Correspondence - General	1986
b. 11, f. 241         Proposals         1984, 1985           b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1986           b. 12, f. 258-259         Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         1977           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977	b. 11, f. 239	Correspondence - Follow-up	1986
b. 11, f. 242         Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance         1986           b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1986           b. 12, f. 258-259         Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         1977           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 262         Reactions to proposal         1977 <td>b. 11, f. 240</td> <td>Correspondence - General</td> <td>1987</td>	b. 11, f. 240	Correspondence - General	1987
b. 11, f. 243         Information on participants, including travel plans and financial support         1986           b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1985 Nov 19           b. 12, f. 258-259         Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         undated           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 262         Reactions to proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 263         Reports         1978-1979	b. 11, f. 241	Proposals	1984, 1985
b. 11, f. 244         Job descriptions         1986           b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1985 Nov 19           b. 12, f. 258-259         Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         undated           Edu-zion and U.S. Culture Project         1977           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 262         Reactions to proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 263         Reports         1978-1979	b. 11, f. 242	Application forms, letters of invitation and acceptance	1986
b. 12, f. 245-246         Financial records         1985-1987           b. 12, f. 247-248         Funding proposals         1986           b. 12, f. 249         Grants         1985           b. 12, f. 250         Sources for funding         1984-1986           b. 12, f. 251-252         Orientation Packets I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 253         Agenda, reports of progress         1984-1985           b. 12, f. 254         Reports         1985           b. 12, f. 255         Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua         1985           b. 12, f. 256         Papers about Latin America         1977, undated           b. 12, f. 257         Notes from meeting, "to do" list         1985 Nov 19           b. 12, f. 258-259         Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II         1986           b. 12, f. 260         Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire         undated           b. 13, f. 261         Proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 262         Reactions to proposal         1977           b. 13, f. 263         Reports         1978-1979	b. 11, f. 243	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1986
b. 12, f. 247-248       Funding proposals       1986         b. 12, f. 249       Grants       1985         b. 12, f. 250       Sources for funding       1984-1986         b. 12, f. 251-252       Orientation Packets I and II       1986         b. 12, f. 253       Agenda, reports of progress       1984-1985         b. 12, f. 254       Reports       1985         b. 12, f. 255       Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua       1985         b. 12, f. 256       Papers about Latin America       1977, undated         b. 12, f. 257       Notes from meeting, "to do" list       1985 Nov 19         b. 12, f. 258-259       Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II       1986         b. 12, f. 260       Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire       undated         b. 13, f. 261       Proposal       1977         b. 13, f. 262       Reactions to proposal       1977         b. 13, f. 263       Reports       1978-1979	b. 11, f. 244	Job descriptions	1986
b. 12, f. 249 b. 12, f. 250 courses for funding b. 12, f. 251-252 correct for funding b. 12, f. 251-252 correct for funding b. 12, f. 251-252 correct for funding b. 12, f. 253 correct for funding b. 12, f. 254 correct for funding b. 12, f. 254 correct for funding b. 12, f. 255 correct for funding b. 12, f. 255 correct for funding b. 12, f. 256 correct for funding correct for funding correct for funding b. 12, f. 256 correct for funding correct f	b. 12, f. 245-246	Financial records	1985-1987
b. 12, f. 250       Sources for funding       1984-1986         b. 12, f. 251-252       Orientation Packets I and II       1986         b. 12, f. 253       Agenda, reports of progress       1984-1985         b. 12, f. 254       Reports       1985         b. 12, f. 255       Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua       1985         b. 12, f. 256       Papers about Latin America       1977, undated         b. 12, f. 257       Notes from meeting, "to do" list       1985 Nov 19         b. 12, f. 258-259       Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II       1986         b. 12, f. 260       Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire       undated         Edu-ation and U.S. Culture Project       1977         b. 13, f. 261       Proposal       1977         b. 13, f. 262       Reactions to proposal       1977         b. 13, f. 263       Reports       1977         Edu-ation Project Committee       1978-1979	b. 12, f. 247-248	Funding proposals	1986
b. 12, f. 251-252 Orientation Packets I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 253 Agenda, reports of progress 1984-1985 b. 12, f. 254 Reports Reports of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 255 Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 256 Papers about Latin America 1977, undated b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated Edu-tion and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Edu-tion Project Committee 1978-1979	b. 12, f. 249	Grants	1985
b. 12, f. 253 Agenda, reports of progress 1984-1985 b. 12, f. 254 Reports Reports of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 255 Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 256 Papers about Latin America 1977, undated b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978-1979	b. 12, f. 250	Sources for funding	1984-1986
b. 12, f. 254       Reports       1985         b. 12, f. 255       Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua       1985         b. 12, f. 256       Papers about Latin America       1977, undated         b. 12, f. 257       Notes from meeting, "to do" list       1985 Nov 19         b. 12, f. 258-259       Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II       1986         b. 12, f. 260       Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire       undated         Education and U.S. Culture Project       1977         b. 13, f. 261       Proposal       1977 Sep         b. 13, f. 262       Reactions to proposal       1977         b. 13, f. 263       Reports       1977         Education Project Committee       1978–1979	b. 12, f. 251-252	Orientation Packets I and II	1986
b. 12, f. 255 Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua 1985 b. 12, f. 256 Papers about Latin America 1977, undated b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated  Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 253	Agenda, reports of progress	1984-1985
b. 12, f. 256 Papers about Latin America 1977, undated b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list 1985 Nov 19 b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated  Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 254	Reports	1985
b. 12, f. 257 Notes from meeting, "to do" list  b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II  b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated  Education and U.S. Culture Project  b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep  b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977  b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977  Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 255	Reports - participants' impressions of Nicaragua	1985
b. 12, f. 258-259 Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II 1986 b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated  Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977  Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 256	Papers about Latin America	1977, undated
b. 12, f. 260 Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire undated  Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977  b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep  b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977  b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977  Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 257	Notes from meeting, "to do" list	1985 Nov 19
Education and U.S. Culture Project 1977 b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 258-259	Manuscript for a book on Nicaragua - Drafts I and II	1986
b. 13, f. 261 Proposal 1977 Sep b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 12, f. 260	Ecumenical Cuba Trip Questionnaire	undated
b. 13, f. 262 Reactions to proposal 1977 b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979		Education and U.S. Culture Project	1977
b. 13, f. 263 Reports 1977 Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 13, f. 261	Proposal	1977 Sep
Education Project Committee 1978–1979	b. 13, f. 262	Reactions to proposal	1977
	b. 13, f. 263	Reports	1977
b. 13, f. 264 Applications for staff: B - J, Miscellaneous 1978		Education Project Committee	1978–1979
	b. 13, f. 264	Applications for staff: B - J, Miscellaneous	1978

## Projects > Education Project Committee (continued)

b. 13, f. 265	Applications for staff: Ra - Ro	1978
b. 13, f. 266	Correspondence (mostly of Eleanor Meyers Burchill)	1978-1979, undated
b. 13, f. 267-269	Reports, miscellaneous papers	1978-1979, undated
b. 13, f. 270	Education Reference Group: Miscellaneous papers	1979
	Education for Change Project	1978-1980
b. 13, f. 271	Brochures, printed materials	1978, undated
b. 13, f. 272	Reports, minutes	1979-1980
b. 13, f. 273	Grants received and requested	1979-1980
b. 13, f. 274	Drafts of workbook, Getting Educated About Education	1979-1980
b. 14, f. 275	Materials collected for Workbook/Study Action Guide, Getting Educated About Education	1979-1980
b. 14, f. 276	International Workshop on Education for Liberation/Change	1980
b. 14, f. 277	President Ronald Reagan's Proposed Federal Budget for Education and Related Programs for Fiscal Year 1983	1982 Feb
b. 14, f. 278	Miscellaneous conferences and projects about education	1979, undated
b. 14, f. 279-280	Articles, clippings about education	1971-1982, undated
b. 14, f. 281	Energy Education Project	1976 Jul-1977 Jun
Fi	nancial records	
b. 14, f. 282	SCM-Canada - Fundraising letter	1973 Oct
b. 14, f. 283	Budget	1976
b. 14, f. 284-285	Budget	1978
b. 14, f. 286-287	Finance Committee Meeting - Geneva	1978 Oct 2-4
b. 14, f. 288	Working Group on Salary Standardization	1978 Oct
b. 14, f. 289	Correspondence of Mary K. Gunn Bonnie Heath, Administrative Secretaries	1978-1979
b. 14, f. 290	Budget	1979
b. 14, f. 291	Finance Committee Meeting - Geneva	1979
b. 14, f. 292	Salary budget	1979
b. 14, f. 293	Expenses, salary budget	1980
b. 14, f. 294	Tax and Duty Exemption Application	1980

#### Financial records (continued)

b. 14, f. 295	Grant application - Local Development Internship, University of Saskatchewan	1980 Apr
b. 14, f. 296	Funding Programme Annual Report	1981
b. 15, f. 297-298	Finance Committee meeting - Chambesy, Switzerland	1981 Apr 9-11
b. 15, f. 299	Budget	1982
b. 15, f. 300	SCM Canada - Fundraising letter	1982 Mar
b. 15, f. 301	Applications for grants	1983-1984
b. 15, f. 302	IRO/ExCo/Regional budget allocations	1983-1985
b. 15, f. 303	Request format for Interchurch Coordination Committee for Development Projects	1984
b. 15, f. 304	Expenses - NARC meeting, New York City	1985 May 22-26
	NARC Members Expenses	
b. 15, f. 305	Dianne Baker	1985-1986
b. 15, f. 306	Andrew Murray	1985
b. 15, f. 307	Pam Pearson	1985-1986
b. 15, f. 308	Correspondence about grants	1983-1987
b. 15, f. 309	Allocation of grant money	1983-1987
b. 15, f. 310	Applications for grants	1985-1986
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>311</b>	Reports from grant recipients	1985-1986
b. 15, f. 312	SCM Canada - Fundraising/promotional letters	1986 Apr, Sep
b. 15, f. 313	SCM Canada - Movement exchanges/finances	1986-1987
b. 15, f. 314	Budget	undated
b. OV1	Financial ledgers from Toronto Office	1969-1975, 1978-1984, 1980-1984
Pub	lications	
b. 15, f. 315	The Canadian Student	1973, 1976-1979
b. 15, f. 316	Federation News - Article: "Ecumenical Partners - History Vision" by John Jordan	1985
	Press-on! A Quarterly publication of the WSCF-NA region	
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>317</b>	Assorted issues	1979-1980
b. 15, f. 318	Articles for proposed issues (including photos)	1979
b. 16, f. 319	Articles for Vol. 1, Nos. 1 and 2	1979

#### Publications > Press-on! A Quarterly publication of the WSCF-NA region (continued)

b. 16, f. 320	Articles for Vol. 1, No. 3	1980
	Publicity brochures	
b. 16, f. 321	SCM-Canada	undated
b. 16, f. 322	WSCF-NA	1975-1979
	WSCF-NA Newsletter	
b. 16, f. 323	Assorted issues	1973, 1976-1978
b. 16, f. 324	Correspondence	1979-1980
b. 16, f. 325	Materials used, requests for articles	1978
b. 16, f. 326	Articles for proposed issues	1979
b. 16, f. 327	Correspondence about subscriptions to WSCF-NA Newsletter and Federation News	1977-1978, 1985-1986
b. 16, f. 328	Miscellaneous notes materials	1978, undated
b. 16, f. 329	Miscellaneous correspondence, notes, collected materials about publications	1979
b. 17, f. 330	"Doctoral Thesis" on "The Student Christian Movement in New England" (in mailer addressed to Gary Whynacht; author not indicated)	undated
b. 17, f. 331	Paper - "The Eschatology of Reinhold Niebuhr Its Implications for the Student Movement," by David H. Wasserman	1973 Jan
b. 17, f. 332	Miscellaneous collected articles	1973–1974, 1977– 1978, undated
Phot	cographs	
b. 17, f. 333	Unidentified	undated

# Series III: Inter-regional Office and Regional Offices of the World Student Christian Federation

Series III is divided into the following sections and subsections:

- 1. WSCF Inter-Regional Office
- 2. Executive Committee
- 3. General Assembly
- 4. Universal Day of Prayer for Students
- 5. Regional Offices: Africa, Asia-Pacific, Europe, Latin America, Middle East

#### WSCF Inter-regional Office

b. 18, f. 334	Political Commission - Study Booklet: "Economic Power and Political Responsibility"	circa 1964
b. 18, f. 335	Programme	1978
b. 18, f. 336	Student Workshop - Bossey, Switzerland	1980 Jun 30-Jul 13
b. 18, f. 337	Financial appeals: Fund for student exiles, refugees, prisoners	1974
b. 18, f. 337	Financial appeals: Ecumenical Solidarity Fund	1981
b. 18, f. 338	Programme	1981-1982
b. 18, f. 339	Interim Committee - Geneva, Switzerland (meeting minutes)	1983 Nov 14-18
b. 18, f. 340	Staff meeting - Geneva	1984 Nov 10-11
b. 18, f. 341	Proposal for Regional Reserves, by Haakon Hanssen	1984 Dec-1985 Jan
b. 18, f. 342	Commission on Leadership Development	1987 Aug
b. 18, f. 343	Personnel Policy and Procedures Manual	undated
	Publications	
b. 18, f. 344	WSCF Books (a series, successor to the Student World) - A New Look at Christianity in Africa, Vol. II, No. 2	1972
	WSCF Dossier	
b. 18, f. 345	1973	1973
b. 18, f. 346	Annual Report	1977
b. 18, f. 347	"The Challenge of the Word" - Bible Studies presented at the 27th General Assembly	1977 Jan 31-Feb 12
b. 18, f. 348	No. 12 - "Crisis and Hope: a perspective on the present state and future of the WSCF"	1977 Aug
b. 18, f. 349	No. 13 - Christian Witness in the Struggle for Liberation: Lectures and Bible Studies, 27th General Assembly	1977 Sep

#### WSCF Inter-regional Office > Publications > WSCF Dossier (continued)

b. 18, f. 350	No. 14 - New Strategies of Imperialism: three papers presented at 27th General Assembly	1977 Dec
b. 18, f. 351	No. 2 - "Some Historical Notes on the Relationship Between the SCM and the Churches" $$	1985
b. 18, f. 352	WSCF Journal: Correspondence of the Editorial Board	1978
b. 18, f. 353-354	WSCF Journal: Correspondence about articles	1978-1979
b. 18, f. 355	WSCF Newsletter	1973-1974
b. 18, f. 356	Plans for publishing an international newsletter	1984
b. 18, f. 357	Publicity brochures - "What is the WSCF?"	undated
Exec	cutive Committee	
b. 18, f. 358	Meeting - Buenos Aires, Argentina	1974 Jul 15-21
b. 18, f. 359	Meeting - Longueuil, Quebec, Canada	1967 Jan 20-28
b. 18, f. 360	Meeting - Colombo, Sri Lanka	1977 Feb 12-15
b. 19, f. 361	Officers Staff meeting - Geneva	1977 Jun 22-27
b. 19, f. 362	Officers Staff meeting - New York	1977 Dec 10-13
	Meeting - Nairobi, Kenya	1978 Jul 5-15
b. 19, f. 363	Correspondence	1978 Feb-Jun
b. 19, f. 364	Preparatory material	1978 Jul 5-14
b. 19, f. 365	Minutes	1978 Jul 5-15
b. 19, f. 366	Reports, documents	1978 Jul 5-15
b. 19, f. 367	Regional reports	1978 Jul 5-15
	Meeting - Rugeley, England	1979 Feb
b. 19, f. 368	Documents about the termination of Inge Thierauf	1979 Feb 15
b. 19, f. 369	Minutes	1979 Feb 19-25
b. 19, f. 370	Documents	1979 Feb 19-25
	Meeting - Beirut, Lebanon	1980 Mar
b. 19, f. 371	Minutes	1980 Mar 22-31
b. 19, f. 372	Documents	1980 Mar 22-31
	Meeting - Manila, Philippines	1984 Jun
b. 20, f. 373	Agenda, preparatory materials	1984 Jun 5-17
b. 20, f. 374-375	Documents	1984 Jun 5-17

#### Executive Committee > Meeting - Manila, Philippines (continued)

b. 20, f. 376	Minutes (manuscript)	1984 Jun 5-17
	Meeting - Toronto, Ontario, Canada	1987 Feb-Mar
b. 20, f. 377	Preparatory materials	1987 Feb-Mar
b. 20, f. 378	Background papers, documents	1987 Feb-Mar
Gen	eral Assembly	
b. 20, f. 379	26th - Addis Ababa, Ethiopia	1972 Dec 29-1973 Jan 8
b. 20, f. 380	27th - Colombo, Sri Lanka	1977 Jan 30-Feb 11
	28th - San Francisco, California	1981
b. 20, f. 381	Preparatory materials, reports	1981 Aug 11-22
b. 20, f. 382	Minutes	1981 Aug 11-22
b. 20, f. 383	Miscellaneous papers	1981 Aug 11-22
b. 21, f. 384	29th - (proposed for Nicosia, Cyprus, 1985 Sep 15-Oct 5, but cancelled) - Preparatory materials	1984 Mar - Sep
	29th - Mexico City, Mexico	1986
b. 21, f. 385-386	Preparatory Committee - minutes, preparatory materials, registration forms	1985 May 13-19
b. 21, f. 387	Correspondence	1985 Jun-Oct
b. 21, f. 388	Preparatory registration for North American delegates	1985-1986
b. 21, f. 389	Confirmation of North American Delegation	1985 Sep-1986 Feb
b. 21, f. 390	North America Registrations	1986
b. 21, f. 391	Address/participant list	1986 Mar 8-24
b. 21, f. 392	Preparatory mailing and Year End Report for 1985	1986 Jan
b. 21, f. 393	Pre-Assembly NARC meeting - correspondence with Latin America Regional Staff	1986 Jan
b. 21, f. 394	Pre-Assembly meeting between WSCF/NESCC and church agency staff	1986 May
b. 21, f. 395-396	Fundraising	1984-1986
b. 21, f. 397	Finances - reimbursement for travel	1986 Feb-Apr
b. 21, f. 398	Movement questionnaires	1985
b. 21, f. 399	Working papers, reports	1986
b. 21, f. 400	Key documents	1986 Mar

1981-1985

1982

1983

1985

b. 23, f. 423

b. 23, f. 424

b. 23, f. 425

b. 23, f. 426

#### Universal Day of Prayer for Students b. 21, f. 401 1980 Various b. 21, f. 402 Various 1983 b. 22, f. 403 Various 1984-1985 b. 22, f. 404 Various 1987-1988, undated **Regional Offices** Africa 1977, 1979-1980 b. 22, f. 405 Dossier, Newsletter b. 22, f. 406 1978-1979 Correspondence b. 22, f. 407 ARC meeting - Nairobi, Kenya 1979 May 26-Jun b. 22, f. 408 1981-1984, Correspondence undated b. 22, f. 409 Correspondence about Africa conferences 1985-1986 b. 22, f. 410 Africa Regional Workshop report - Kenya 1985 Oct 28-Nov b. 22, f. 411 National Movements and Contacts 1986 b. 22, f. 412-414 1986 Jul 17-20 Global Survival Consultation - Kenya b. 22, f. 415 Leadership Workshop Women Consultation - Liberia 1986 Sep 8-16 b. 22, f. 416 Christian Student Council - Kenya 1986-1987 Asia-Pacific b. 22, f. 417 Materials re: Solidarity with Korea 1973, 1979-1980 b. 22, f. 418 Praxis - WSCF Asia Newsletter 1976, 1978-1979 b. 22, f. 419 Report on Activities 1977-1978 b. 23, f. 420 Material about China 1978, undated 1981-1982 b. 23, f. 421 Reports b. 23, f. 422 1981-1983 Correspondence

CCA-WSCF Joint Consultation on "Critical Review of the Vision and

WSCF-CCA Consultation on Ecumenical Task of Asian SCM

Human Resources Development Programme Report

A Brief Summary of Major Programme Events

Reality of University in Society"

#### Regional Offices > Asia-Pacific (continued)

b 22 f 427	Material res Korean protect of President Chamber visit to 115	100E Apr
b. 23, f. 427	Material re: Korean protest of President Chun's visit to U.S.	1985 Apr
b. 23, f. 428	Regional Committee meeting - Mexico City (minutes)	1986 Mar 3-7
b. 23, f. 429	Correspondence/Action Alerts	1987
	Europe	
b. 23, f. 430	Newsletter	1972, 1978-1980, 1982
b. 23, f. 431	European Students' Conference - Lillehammer, Norway	1975 Sep 25-30
b. 23, f. 432	Committee minutes (miscellaneous)	1976-1978
b. 23, f. 433	Campaign Against the Model West Germany	1977
b. 23, f. 434	Correspondence	1977-1980
b. 23, f. 435	Programme	1978
b. 23, f. 436	European Students' Conference - Athens	1978 Apr 18-23
b. 23, f. 437	Women's Project Commission	1978
b. 23, f. 438	Women's Project Newsletter	1979-1980
b. 23, f. 439	Committee minutes (miscellaneous)	1979-1980
b. 24, f. 440	Correspondence	1981-1982
b. 24, f. 441	Women's Working Group minutes	1981, 1983
b. 24, f. 442	Working Group Reports	1981-1986
b. 24, f. 443	Up-Date (WSCF Europe newsletter)	1983-1986
b. 24, f. 444-445	Correspondence	1983, 1985-1986
	European Regional Assembly, Valamo, Finland	1985
b. 24, f. 446	Correspondence, preparatory material	
b. 24, f. 447	Minutes, report	1985 Aug 12-13
	European Regional Committee	
b. 24, f. 448	London (minutes)	1986 Feb 5-9
b. 24, f. 449	Berlin, East Germany (GDR) (minutes)	1987 Apr 21-26
b. 24, f. 450	Boldern, Switzerland (minutes)	1987 Aug 16-19
b. 24, f. 451	Bodenfelde, West Germany (FRG)	1988 Dec 4-9
b. 24, f. 452	Women's Working Group - Bodenfelde, West Germany (FRG)	1988 Dec 10-13
b. 24, f. 453	Darmstadt European Co-Ordination	undated
	Latin America	

Latin America

#### Regional Offices > Latin America (continued)

b. 24, f. 454	Federacion Universal de Movimientos Estudiantiles Cristianos en America Latina Y El Caribe: Requests for ESF Grants	1980
b. 24, f. 455	Correspondence	1981-1982
b. 24, f. 456	FUMEC Newsletter, flyers	1982, undated
b. 24, f. 457	Serie: Documentos	1982-1983
b. 24, f. 458	Correspondence	1984-1985, 1987
b. 24, f. 459	Regional Women's Commission	1984 Oct 4-7
b. 24, f. 460	VI Asamblea Continental - Managua, Nicaragua	1985 Jun 9-16
	Middle East	
b. <b>24</b> , f. <b>461</b>	Student Leaders Conference Leadership Development Programme	1979

#### Series IV: Related ecumenical student movements

The movements in this Series are grouped into two general categories: 1) North American movements, which include statewide and regional movements and local movements; and 2) Non-North American movements, including national movements and local movements.

#### North American movements

#### Statewide and regional movements

b. 25, f. 462	Correspondence	1972, 1976-1978
b. 25, f. 463	Meeting minutes	1975-1977
b. 25, f. 464	Budget, funding proposals	1973-1981
b. 25, f. 465-468	Conferences, programs, workshops	1974-1978, undated
b. 25, f. 469	Newsletters, brochures	1976-1977, undated
b. 25, f. 470	John Boonstra's notes and collected articles	1976-1977, undated
b. 25, f. 471	Miscellaneous documents	1969, 1973, 1976
b. 25, f. 472	Cuba Project	1977
b. 25, f. 473-475	Miscellaneous documents	1981-1983
b. 25, f. 476	50th Anniversary Celebration	1984 Oct 20
b. 25, f. 477	Correspondence	1985
b. 25, f. 478	Campus Ministry Conference - Newton Centre, MA	1985 Mar 4
b. 25, f. 479	Newsletters, brochures	1985-1986, undated
b. 25, f. 480	Exposure Tour of the Philippines - Report	
	Exposure Tour of the Philipplines - Report	1986
b. 26, f. 481	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire	1986
b. 26, f. 481 b. 26, f. 482		
	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire	1986
b. 26, f. 482	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire  Board of Directors meeting - Boston	1986 1986 Sep 19-21
b. 26, f. 482 b. 26, f. 483	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire  Board of Directors meeting - Boston  Correspondence	1986 1986 Sep 19-21 1986-1987
b. 26, f. 482 b. 26, f. 483 b. 26, f. 484-485	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire  Board of Directors meeting - Boston  Correspondence  Spring Conference - "Thinking Globally, Acting Locally"	1986 1986 Sep 19-21 1986-1987 1987
b. 26, f. 482 b. 26, f. 483 b. 26, f. 484-485 b. 26, f. 486	Fall Conference - University of New Hampshire  Board of Directors meeting - Boston  Correspondence  Spring Conference - "Thinking Globally, Acting Locally"  Fall Conference - University of Massachusetts, Amherst	1986 1986 Sep 19-21 1986-1987 1987 1987 Nov 6-8

RG 46A

#### North American movements (continued)

Local moveme
--------------

b. 26, f. 490-491	Mount St. Vincent University Student Christian Movement: Project "Christianity and Homosexuality", Halifax, Nova Scotia	1982
b. 26, f. 492	University of Toronto	1986 Nov
b. 26, f. 493	York Student Christian Movement - York University, Ontario	1979, undated
Non-	North American movements	
	National movements	
	Australia - Australian Student Christian Movement (ASCM)	
b. 26, f. 494	Correspondence	1979-1980, 1985
b. 26, f. 495	National Newsletter	1978-1980
b. 26, f. 496	"Across the Currents," National Newsletter	1981-1983
b. 26, f. 497	Collected publications about Australia	1978, 1986
b. 26, f. 498	Cuba - Student Christian Movement of Cuba	1983
b. 26, f. 499	Dominican Republic - Movimiento Estudiantil Cristiano Republica Dominicana	1987-1988
b. 26, f. 500	El Salvador - Movimiento Estudiantil Cristiano de El Salvador	1984
b. 26, f. 501	Hong Kong - Student Christian Movement of Hong Kong	1982
b. 26, f. 502	India - Student Christian Movement of India	1979-1981
b. 27, f. 503	Italy - Federazione Giovanile Evangelica Italiana	1984-1988
b. 27, f. 504	Liberia - National Student Christian Council of Liberia	1986-1987
b. 27, f. 505	New Zealand - New Zealand Student Christian Movement	1986
b. 27, f. 506	Norway - Student Christian Movement of Norway	1978, 1981, undated
	Philippines - Student Christian Movement of the Philippines	
b. 27, f. 507-508	Arrests/Political Detainees	1979-1980, 1985
b. 27, f. 509	Materials re: Solidarity	1985
b. 27, f. 510	Publicity letter with historical information	1986 Mar
b. 27, f. 511	Singapore - Students' Christian Movement of Singapore	1977 Nov, 1983 Apr
b. 27, f. 512	Sri Lanka - Student Christian Movement of Sri Lanka	1984
b. 27, f. 513	Thailand - Thailand Student Christian Movement	1988

Local movements

World Student Christian Federation North America Regional Office records RG 46A

Series IV: Related ecumenical student movements

Non-North American movements > Local movements (continued)

b. 27, f. 514 University of El Salvador 1982 Jun

## Series V: Related organizations, 1972-1998

The organizations in this series are listed alphabetically. There is a significant amount of material from the following organizations:

Frontier Internship in Mission Lutheran Student Movement in Canada Lutheran Student Movement in the U.S.A. United Methodist Church - Board of Global Ministries United Ministries in Education Young Christians for Global Justice

b. 28, f. 515	Agape (International Ecumenical Study Centre)	1984
b. 28, f. 516	Alternate Province Working Committee	undated
b. 28, f. 517	Anti-Defamation League of B'nai B'rith	undated
b. 28, f. 518	Campus Ministry Women	1977 Nov
b. 28, f. 519	Canadian Council of Churches - Canadian Ecumenical Youth Coalition	1984, 1988
b. 28, f. 520	Canadian Council of Churches - Commission on the Church and the University	1958
b. 28, f. 521	Canadian News Synthesis Project	1972-1973
b. 28, f. 522	Christian Movement for Peace	undated
b. 28, f. 523	Christians for Socialism	1975-1977, undated
	Frontier Internship in Mission	
b. 28, f. 524	Reports	1978-1981
b. 28, f. 525	Staff - Francys Valverde	1979-1980
b. 28, f. 526	North American Committee	1980
b. 28, f. 527	Correspondence of Anivaldo Padilha	1982-1983
b. 28, f. 528	General Correspondence	1984-1986
b. 28, f. 529	Candidate Applications	1985
b. 28, f. 530-532	International Coordinating Committee (ICC)	1983-1987
b. 28, f. 533	International Coordinating Committee (ICC) Itineration and U.S. Exposure	1985 Nov 8-10
b. 28, f. 534-537	25th Anniversary Celebration - New York City	1985 Nov 6-18
b. 28, f. 538	Staff - Helene Lackenbauer	1986-1987
b. 29, f. 539	Correspondence re: Sostenes Arruda Macedo	1986-1987
b. 29, f. 540	Meeting re: placement for Sostenes Arruda Macedo - Newark, New Jersey	1987 Apr
b. 29, f. 541	Brochures	undated
b. 29, f. 542	Chapter for book by John O'Brien	undated

b. 29, f. 543	Interval House (United Way residential centre for women and children in crisis - Canada)	undated
b. 29, f. 544	Literacy Working Group	1977 Oct
	Lutheran Student Movement in Canada	
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>545</b>	Publications - One: The Newsletter of the LSM-C	1979-1980
b. 29, f. 545	Publications - YODH: LMSC bi-annual journal	1978-1979
b. 29, f. 546	Miscellaneous documents	1981
b. 29, f. 547	Miscellaneous documents	1982
b. 29, f. 548	Miscellaneous documents	1983
b. 29, f. 549	Miscellaneous documents	1984-1985
b. 29, f. 550	Miscellaneous documents	1985-1986
	Lutheran Student Movement in the U.S.A.	
b. 29, f. 551	Miscellaneous documents	1975-1976
b. 29, f. 552	Miscellaneous documents	1977
b. 29, f. 553	Miscellaneous documents	1981
b. 29, f. 554	Miscellaneous documents	1982
b. 29, f. 555	Miscellaneous documents	1983
b. 29, f. 556	Miscellaneous documents	1985-1986
b. 29, f. 557	Constitution and Statement of Affiliation	1986-1988
b. 29, f. 558	Miscellaneous documents	1988
	National Council of the Churches of Christ-U.S.A. (NCCC)	
b. 29, f. 559	Division of Overseas Ministries Unit Committee Meeting	1984 Sep 11-13
b. 29, f. 560	International Affairs Inter-Unit Working Group	1978
b. 29, f. 561	Newspaper	undated
b. 29, f. 562	Newman Conference	1979 Aug
b. 29, f. 563	Protestant Foundation at Columbia University	1976-1977
b. 29, f. 564	United Church of Canada - Division of Mission	1977 Apr
	United Methodist Church - Board of Global Ministries	
b. 29, f. 565	"New World Outlook" (journal)	1978 Jul-Aug
b. 29, f. 566	Mission Intern Program	1980-1983, undated

#### United Methodist Church - Board of Global Ministries (continued)

b. 29, f. 567	Youth Service Fund	1973
	United Ministries in Education (UME)	
b. 30, f. 568	UME Connexion	1982, 1986-1987
b. 30, f. 569	Convocation - Fort Worth, Texas	1984 Jun-Jul
b. 30, f. 570	Ecumenical Relations Team Meeting	1985 Jan 14-15
b. 30, f. 571	Ecumenical Relations Team Meeting	1985 May 8
b. 30, f. 572	Ecumenical Relations Team Meeting	1985 Aug 28
b. 30, f. 573	Ecumenical Relations Team - Bill Ng's report on Asia trip	1985 Oct
b. 30, f. 574	Mailing lists	1985-1986
b. 30, f. 575	New England Region Forum	1986 Dec 3
b. 30, f. 576	Articles, booklets, study materials	1986, undated
b. 30, f. 577	World Council of Churches - Youth Office - Education and Renewal Unit	1979, 1983-1984
	Young Christians for Global Justice	
b. 30, f. 578	Miscellaneous documents	1975, 1977-1978
b. 30, f. 578 b. 30, f. 579	•	1975, 1977-1978 1979
	Miscellaneous documents	
b. 30, f. 579	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580 b. 30, f. 581-583	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980 1981
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580 b. 30, f. 581-583 b. 30, f. 584	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980 1981 1983
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580 b. 30, f. 581-583 b. 30, f. 584 b. 31, f. 585	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980 1981 1983 1984
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580 b. 30, f. 581-583 b. 30, f. 584 b. 31, f. 585 b. 31, f. 586	Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980 1981 1983 1984 1985
b. 30, f. 579 b. 30, f. 580 b. 30, f. 581-583 b. 30, f. 584 b. 31, f. 585 b. 31, f. 586 b. 31, f. 587	Miscellaneous documents  Miscellaneous documents	1979 1980 1981 1983 1984 1985 1986

## Series VI: Addendum

b. 32, f. 593	Minutes of the meeting of the Regional Executive	1980 Feb 8-10
b. 32, f. 594	Constitution of the WSCF	1981
b. 32, f. 595	Search Committee for staff	1980-1981
b. 32, f. 596-597	Correspondence	1981-1983
b. 32, f. 598	Minutes, grants, staffing	1984
b. 32, f. 599	Financial records	1984
b. 32, f. 600	Re: John O'Brien	1984
b. 32, f. 601	Address list of supporters	1985
b. 32, f. 602	Financial records	1985
b. 32, f. 603	Financial records, Frontier Internship in Mission program	1985
b. 32, f. 604	Correspondence	1985
b. 32, f. 605-606	Inter-regional Women's Commission	1985-1986
b. 32, f. 607	Trustees meeting minutes, reports, memos	1985
b. 32, f. 608	Trustees meeting minutes, reports, memo	1986-1988
b. 32, f. 609-610	Financial records	1986
b. 33, f. 611	Tax Correspondence	1986-1988
b. 33, f. 612	Universal Day of Prayer for Students liturgies	1986
b. 33, f. 613	NESCC/Campus Ministry correspondence, minutes	1986-1987
b. 33, f. 614	United Methodist correspondence/papers	1987
b. 33, f. 615	Financial records	1987
b. 33, f. 616	Minutes of Trustees, Interim Staffing Committee,WSCF-North American Partners Consultation, memos, reports	1987
b. 33, f. 617	Inter-regional office communications	1986-1987
b. 33, f. 618	Correspondence	1987
b. 33, f. 619	Notes	1987-1988
b. 33, f. 620	Financial records	1988
b. 33, f. 621	Peace with Justice Week	1988
b. 33, f. 622	Correspondence	1988
b. 33, f. 623-624	Address list, letters re: publications and subscriptions	1988
b. 33, f. 625	Travel reports	1988-1990

b. 33, f. 626	Inter-regional office correspondence	1988
b. 33, f. 627	WSCF Executive Committee meeting, Harare, Zimbabwe; WSCF Leadership Conference, Geneva	1988
b. 33, f. 628	Staffing	1989
b. 33, f. 629	Notes of John O'Brien	1988
b. 33, f. 630	Perspectives on the Christian Presence in U.S. Universities/College 1960-1994: Working Papers, WSCF Centennial History Project, USA	1995
b. 33, f. 631	Annual report, WSCF North American Region	2009
b. 33, f. 631	Overcoming Violence: Encountering the Past, Engaging the Present, Empowering the Future - Morehouse College, Atlanta (relaunch of Student Christian Movement, USA)	2010 Oct

## **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

#### **Subjects**

Ecumenical movement Universities and colleges -- Religion

## **Geographic Names**

Canada -- Religion United States -- Religion

#### **Names**

Bazoche, Placide Boonstra, John Griesinger, Jan House, Debra Johnson, Peter O'Brien, John Skinner, Judy Thierauf, Inge Whynacht, Gary

## **Corporate Bodies**

California Student Christian Movement Lutheran Student Movement in Canada Lutheran Student Movement--USA Student Christian Movement of Canada University Christian Movement in New England World Student Christian Federation